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suggestions in support of unanimous Stipulation and Agreement

Comes Now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission ("the Staff"), by and through Counsel, and for its Suggestions in Support of Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement states to the Missouri Public Service Commission ("Commission") the following.

1.
On June 7, 2004,
 representatives of the Timber Creek Sewer Co., Inc., the Office of the Public Counsel and the Staff (collectively, "the Parties") participated in a conference ordered by the Commission.  The Commission ordered that the conference be held in light of the fact that the Staff and the OPC had both recommended that certain conditions be placed on the Commission's approval of the Company's pending tariff revisions that are the subject of the case.  As stated by the Commission, the purpose of this conference was to allow the Parties the opportunity to meet and discuss how best the case should proceed.

2.
On June 10, the Parties filed a Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement ("Stipulation") resolving, so far as the Parties were concerned, all of the outstanding issues in this case.  As noted in the Stipulation, the agreements therein effectively made the Staff's May 21 recommendations in this case the recommendations of the Parties.

3. The Staff entered into the Stipulation because it proposes a resolution to the case that is consistent with the Staff's recommendations to the Commission.  Staff’s recommendation was that the Company investigate the possibility of obtaining water usage data for Timber Creek’s customers from the local water service provider, for the purpose of a rate design in the future, based upon usage.  Staff recommended this investigation into water usage because the Staff agreed with comments from the Company’s customers at a local public hearing, that charges based upon actual sewer usage would be more equitable.  

4. Additionally, the Stipulation and Agreement resulted in OPC’s recommendation for an update to the Company’s customer numbers being removed from consideration. 

Wherefore, the Staff respectfully submits these Suggestions for the Commission's consideration in this case.  Further, the Staff respectfully recommends that the Commission issue an order in this case that approves the Company's currently pending tariff revisions to be effective for service on and after July 1, 2004, with that order being consistent with the Staff's May 21 recommendations in this case.

Respectfully Submitted,

DANA K. JOYCE
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